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 Oifig an Stiúrthóra Acmhainní Daonna, 
An tSeirbhís Náisiúnta  

Otharcharranna 
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Teicneolaíochta Chluain Minch | Tulach Mhór, 
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CW/ PQ29545/25 

24th June 2025 

Deputy Shonagh Ní Raghallaigh TD 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Dublin 2 

PQ29545/25 
To ask the Minister for Health if she will report on recruitment plans for the position of 
emergency medical controller; the current status of the panel for this role; and if she 
will make a statement on the matter. -Shónagh Ní Raghallaigh 

Dear Deputy Ní Raghallaigh 

The Health Service Executive (HSE) National Ambulance Service (NAS) has been 
requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above parliamentary question which 
you submitted to the Minister for response.  

There are 14 EMCs due to commence with NAS on 28th July 2025 and a further 17 EMCs 
due to commence on 25th August 2025. There are currently 3 active panels with NRS which 
are live since 2024, with a total of 63 active candidates between the 3 panels. The next EMC 
campaign is scheduled to be advertised in September 2025. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely, 

Colette Walsh 
Director of Human Resources 
National Ambulance Service 

http://www.hse.ie/

